
REGULAR SESSION #1

 September 29, 2020

1. Ajay Sharma, Member-Manager, Lee’s Liquors and Restaurant, LLC, t/a Lee’s Restaurant,
Class A, Beer, Wine and Liquor, is summonsed to show cause why the Alcoholic Beverage 
License should not be converted back to a Class BL+ license. To wit; That on or about 
December 4, 2019, the Board of License Commissioners for Prince George’s County 
approved a Class BL+ license for Liquor Hut to be converted to a Class A license upon 
completion of the transfer of location. The approval of this conversion may not have been 
within the Board’s authority. Section 26-1602(a) of the Alcoholic Beverage Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland states, in pertinent part: License issuance restricted. – Except as
provided in subsection (b) of this section, in Hyattsville, the Board may issue a license only 
for:
(1) Beer;
(2) Light Wine; or
(3) Liquor for consumption on the premises of a holder of a Class B license.
Licensee is represented by Robert Kim, Esquire.

Continued from September 2, 2020.

2. Jedaka Rae Hayes, Authorized Person, Up At Night, LLC, t/a Martini’s Restaurant & 
Lounge, Class B, Beer, Wine and Liquor, is summonsed to show cause for an alleged 
violation of Section 26-1903 A licensed holder may not provide entertainment unless 
authorized to do so, of the Alcoholic Beverage Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland 
and R.R No 26 (B) 7 Repetitive disturbances or disorders occurring on or about the licensed 
premises and R.R. No 26 (B) 14 The commission of any act by licensee, his/her agents or 
employees that constitutes a danger to the peace and safety of the neighborhood, and R.R. No
37 (E) Change in mode operation (Having entertainment without a permit), of the Rules and 
Regulations for Prince George’s County, to wit; That on or about Thursday, July 16, 2020 at 
approximately 10:40 p.m. Detective Andrew Williams # 3837, Detective Cameron Coiner 
#2806 and Detective Scott Anselmo #3597 of the Prince George’s County Police 
Department, responded to 725 Cady Drive, Fort Washington, MD 20744 (Martini’s 
Restaurant & Lounge) for a shooting incident. The Detectives discovered two victims had 
been shot in front of the establishment and over thirty rounds of ammunition were fired 
between three different handguns.  It was also discovered that entertainment was held inside 
the establishment during this incident.

Continued from September 2, 2020.

A virtual hearing will be held via Zoom at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, September 29, 
2020. If you would like to attend, the link to the virtual hearing will be available one week 
prior on the BOLC’s website at http://bolc.mypgc.us or you may email BLC@co.pg.md.us to 
request the link. Additional information may be obtained by contacting the Board's Office 
at 301-583-9980.
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BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS

Attest:
Terence Sheppard
Director
September 25, 2020




